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THE DEFENDER 
 

Meet Our New Pastor  
 

Ahlan wa sahlan!  Welcome:  Fr Paul and Kh Ramia Fuller! 
 

The Parish Community of St George Orthodox Church in Terre Haute, Indiana is delighted 

to introduce our new parish priest, Rev Fr Paul Fuller.  Having just completed his Master of 

Divinity degree from St Vladimir Orthodox Theological Seminary in Yonkers, New York this 

past May 2016, Fr Paul Fuller began his pastoral duties on July 1, 2016.  Fr Paul was born and 

raised in Louisville, Kentucky, and has been a life-long member of St Michael the Archangel 

Orthodox Church in Louisville.  He was born on May 2, 1983 along with his twin sister, 

Adriane to their parents, Gill and Leslie Fuller, and has one older brother, Aaron.  His moth-

er, Leslie is of Lebanese and Syrian descent 

from the Sams and Meena families of  

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.  His fatherõs family is 

of Irish and German descent, having settled in 

Kentucky for many generations. 

 

Fr Paul grew up extremely active in the Life of 

the Church, especially serving as an Altar Boy 

as a youth and participating in the Antiochian 

Village and Teen SOYO on a local, regional, and 

national level.  As a teenager, he served as Mid-

west SOYO Vice President and NAC SOYO 

vice President.  He attended the University of 

Kentucky and received a BA in History with a 

Minor in Classical Civilizations in 2007.  While 

in college, he was active in OCF (Orthodox 

Christian Fellowship), a campus ministry for 

college students, serving as local chapter Presi-

dent and National Student Advisory Board 

member. 

 Graduation 
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Fr. Paul moved to Houston, Texas in the Summer of 2008 to work as the Youth and Young 

Adult Director of St. George Orthodox Church in Houston.  He worked for five years  

ministering and organizing youth and young adults outreach programs for the parish of St 

George Houston. While in Houston, Fr Paul met his future beautiful bride, Ramia Foteh.  

Khouria Ramiaõs parents are Adel and Terese Foteh, and she has four siblings, Yousef, Lina, 

Hanan, and Ibraheem.  Ramia graduated from the University of Houston with a BS in  

Interdisciplinary Studies. 

 

Fr Paul moved to Yonkers, NY to attend St Vladimir Seminary as an Antiochian seminari-

an in the Fall of 2013.  Fr Paul and Kh Ramia were married in Houston on January 11, 

2015, at which time Kh Ramia joined Fr Paul at Seminary.  He was ordained to the Holy 

Diaconate by His Grace, Bishop ANTHONY of Toledo on November 8, 2015 at his 

home parish of St Michael the Archangel In Louisville.  He was ordained to the Holy 

Priesthood by His Grace, Bishop NICHOLAS of Brooklyn on February 7, 2016 at his 

parish assignment of St George Orthodox Church in Danbury, Connecticut.  As previ-

ously stated, Fr Paul began as pastorate of St George Terre Haute on July 1, 2016. 

 

We welcome Fr Paul and Kh Ramia Fuller to our parish community and look forward to 

many years of fruitful ministry. 

 

 

 

 

Fr. Paul writes:  òI would like to 

thank the parishioners of St 

George Terre Haute for their warm 

welcome.  We are very excited for 

this opportunity to lead and serve 

this beautiful community.  My 

thanks to Fr Paul Matar, outgoing 

pastor, for his tireless service and 

leadership.  May God grant him 

many years!  We look forward to 

meeting you and your families, and 

hope that you will join us for wor-

ship and fellowship at St. George 

Terre Haute.ó 

 

 

  

Ordination 
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SAYING GOODBYE  
TO FATHER PAUL 

 

June 26 was a memorable time in the histo-

ry of St. George of Terre Haute. Father Paul 

Matar, who has faithfully served our parish, 

celebrated his last Liturgy at St. George be-

fore being transferred to a new assignment.  

 

The parish came out in big numbers to say 

farewell to this most reverent and holy in-

dividual. Father Paul baptized many children 

and married many couples while being in 

Terre Haute for over five years. He is well 

respected and his transfer met with lots of 

sorrow from those who knew him and un-

derstood his ways. Father was always pleas-

ant and rarely showed any ill feelings 

against anyone even though he may have 

disagreed with them on issues.  

 

Father will leave a legacy of faith and humil-

ity with the parish. He, again, showed this 

humble attitude when he would not accept 

a $5,000 going away gift from the Parish 

that was authorized by the Parish Council, 

saying that he knew the church needed 

those funds to keep up with the needs of the church. However, he was not given any 

choice but to accept individual donations that were given to him by some in the Parish 

who wanted to wish him farewell. Led by Council Chairman Kal Ellis, the donations to-

taled $9,000 and it was awarded to Father Paul before he left for his new assignment.  

 

Father was known for his love of the children and his frequent sermons with child partic-

ipation. The parish will surely miss that but look forward to the arrival of the new Parish 

priest Father Paul and Khouriyie Ramia Fuller. The parish is anticipating a long and won-

derful relationship with Fr. Paul and his lovely wife and pray that God will bless them and 

the parish with continued growth and servitude in the name of the Lord and Savior Jesus 

Christ.  

        .ȅ wŀȅ !ȊŀǊΣ {ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜ tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊ 
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LŦ ȅƻǳΣ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ƎǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ƻǊ ŜǾŜƴ ƎǊŜŀǘ-ƎǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƻƴŎŜ ƭƛǾŜŘ ƛƴ [ƛǧƭŜ {ȅǊƛŀ 
ƻƴ aŀƴƘŀǧŀƴϥǎ [ƻǿŜǊ ²Ŝǎǘ {ƛŘŜΣ ǘƘŜ !Ǌŀō !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ aǳǎŜǳƳ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ Ŏƻƴπ
ƴŜŎǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΗ !ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜũƻǊǘ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ϧ[ƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ [ŜƎŀŎȅϦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜƛƎƘπ
ōƻǊƘƻƻŘΣ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎŜǳƳ ƛǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƭƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ŘŜǎŎŜƴŘŀƴǘǎΦ 

   ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜƴŘ ƘƛƎƘ ǊŜǎƻƭǳǝƻƴ όŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ слл ŘǇƛύ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ [ƛǧƭŜ {ȅǊƛŀ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǎŎŜƴŘπ
ŀƴǘǎ ǘƻ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ /Ƙƛƭǘƻƴ ŀǘ ŜŎƘƛƭǘƻƴϪŀŎŎŜǎǎŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦƻǊƎΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ŜŀŎƘ ǇƘƻǘƻΣ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴ ǘƻ [ƛǧƭŜ {ȅǊƛŀΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƴȅ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƳΦ 

   {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎŜǳƳϥǎ [ƛǧƭŜ {ȅǊƛŀΣ b¸Υ !ƴ LƳƳƛπ

    ST. GEORGE LADIES SOCIETY 
 
Dear Members and Friends of St. George~ 
       

     2016 Fashion Show - I want to thank those who helped with the annual Fashion Show, I 
would love to name everyone, but there were so many, I do not want to forget someone, so 
Thank you everyone! The Show was a bigger success than I ever could have imagined. The 
attendance for this yearôs show was record breaking. We originally planned for 22 tables, but 
at the last minute it was decided to set up 26 tables, and I am glad we did, we needed all 26  
tables. 
     After the receipts were turned in and the bills paid, the Fashion Show netted an income of 
over $7,200.00, which is the most the show has ever netted. We wanted to share some of 
funds, and so made a donation on behalf of the Ladies Society to the Vigo County School Cor-
poration Backpack Fund. If you are not familiar with the Backpack Fund, the fund provides 
food throughout the school to children who are less fortunate. 
            2016 Middle Eastern Festival -  The next project for the Ladies Society is the Middle 
 Eastern Festival. The Festival will be held on Sunday, October 02, 2016, from 12:00 P.M. un-
til 5:00 P.M. We have added a few things to the menu, so be sure to bring your appetite 
with you to the Festival. The cost per advance ticket is $17.00 each and tickets purchased at 
the event will be $20.00 each. Esther Simbol will soon be ordering the tickets, and you will be 
able to purchase them at several different locations. Call the St. George Church Offfice 
at (812) 232-5244 for my information in the coming weeks.  

     If you would like to help prepare food for the Middle Eastern Festival you are more than 
welcome to, and we will be preparing food every Sunday and Thursday beginning August 7th 
immediately after Divine Liturgy. On Thursdays we will start at 6:00 P.M., and the first Thurs-
day will be on August 11th. You do not need to know how to prepare the food; there is always 
                       (continued on page 6)  

mailto:echilton@accesscommunity.org
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Dear Parishioners and Family of St. George: 
ñThere is a sacred realm of privacy for every man and woman where he makes 
 his choices and decisions-a realm of his own essential rights and libertiesò 

In order to respond to your spiritual needs, it is appreciated that if someone is sick/injured, in the hospital or 
is suffering, the caretaker or the person in need should call the church office or the priest.  If we hear about an 
illness from a neighborhood friend or another source, this does not mean that the person in need (or the care-
taker) wants an invasion of his/her privacy or wish a visit from the priest.   If this is the case, the priest will 

always mention the sick person in his prayers. 

 

Living 
 

Protopresbyter George Rados 

Woodrow Nasser 

Jason Lake 

Mike Longest 

Dan Saylor 

Tiffany Corey (Jason Coreyôs Wife) 

Buzash/White/Urden/Peck/ 
 Webster Families 
Linda Urden 

Fred Decker 

Michael Armstrong 

Christina Phipps 

John Scott 

Bill Kassis 

Helen Corey 

Carol Latinovich 

Patti Maloof 

Dan West 

Tyler Stevens 

Adrian Tudorica 

Bob Hayden 

Chris Hopkins 

Don Denning 

Bob Waggoner 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Bob & Chris Hoffman 

Brent Kawlewski  

Gregory Smith 

Zaiden 

Clarence Thomas 
Linda Turner 
Helen Hopp 

 

 

Deceased 
 

Shamieh Tanoos 

Jerry Andreakis 

Tessie Andreakis 

Tommy Tanoos 

Hope Andreakis 

Skander Nasser 

Bill Luther 

Elias Mamari 

Bill Thompson 

Mike Saylor 

Helen Hanna Simms 

Farris Shahadey 

Dr. Stephen Nasser 

Abraham Corey 

Buzash/White/Urden Families 

 

 

St. George Parish Prayer List  
 

Please include the following in your daily prayers for those who are at home, those  
who are struggling with acute illness in this life from among our parishioners and  

those for whom they have requested our prayers. 
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Paula Shahadey            1st 
Mary I nman   3rd 
Lynn Shahadey  4th 
Lauren Zeck   4th 
Eleana Mnayarji  7th 
Gina White   7th 
 

Jack Farver   9th 
Daniel T. Tanoos, Jr. 9th 
Joseph Abdayem  10th 
Stephanie Azar  20th 
Stefani Nasser  20th 
Michael D. Buzash  21st 
Julie Bittar   22nd 
 
 
 
 

Kalea Ellis   23rd 
Cathy Azar   26th 
Carol Latinovich  26th 
Devin Maurer  27th 
Presley White  27th 
Christopher K. Ellis  28th 
 
  

   HAPPY    JULY  BIRTHDAY !!!!  

DATES  TO  REMEMBER  
On the 2th Sunday of every month, at 2:00 PM, members are  
invited to participate in a prayer and socializing time with the  

elderly at Bethesda Gardens.  Please join us.  

            

2016 
  SUNDAY, August 28  Teacher/Parent Meeting with Fr. Paul 

  SUNDAY, September 11  Sunday School Begins 

  SUNDAY, October 2  Middle Eastern Festival 

  SUNDAY, October 23  St. George Two Man Golf Scramble 

  SUNDAY, October 23  Sunday School Fall Fun Fest 

  SUNDAY, November 13  Sunday School Basket Drive Fundraiser 

  SUNDAY, November 20  Sunday School Basket Deliveries 

  SUNDAY, December 4  Sunday School Giving Tree Presentation 

       Christmas Crafts during Annual Meeting 

  SUNDAY, December 18  Sunday School Play 

(continued from page 4) 
something for everyone to do. This is a great time talk, laugh, and make memories with your fel-
low Orthodox sisters, so please come out and join us. If you have any questions, you may reach 
me via e-mail at mdavid@ma.rr.com or phone/text at (812) 243-5890.  
     The ladies will also be taking advance orders for Meat Pies, Spinach Pies, Kibby, and Bakla-
wa. Orders can be picked-up on the day of the Festival. To place an advance Order you to may 
contact Esther Simbol at (812) 249-9247, or myself. Or you may complete the enclosed Form re-
turn it to me via e-mail, fax (812) 234-4323, or mail: Maria David 823 Sunset Pike, Terre Haute, 
IN 47802.   
     Thank you again for your continued support of the St. George Ladies Society.  
        Yours in Orthodoxy, 
        Maria 

mailto:mdavid@ma.rr.com
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LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀƴ ŀŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜ ŀǘ умн-нон-рнппΦ 
¢ƘŜ ƛƴǎƛŘŜ ōŀŎƪ ŎƻǾŜǊ ƻƴƭȅ όǘƘƛǎ ǇŀƎŜύ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ 

¢ƘŜ ǇŀƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǾƛŘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ол ǎǇŀŎŜǎ όмέ Ȅ нΦрέ ŜŀΦύ 

tǊƛŎƛƴƎΥ ϷмллΦлл ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊΦ  hƴŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŎƻƴǎǝǘǳǘŜǎ ǎƛȄ  ƛǎǎǳŜǎΣ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ōƛ-ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅΦ 

bƻ ǇƻƭƛǝŎŀƭ ŀŘǎ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘΗ 

!ƭƭ ŀŘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ǘŀǎǘŜ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ƛƴ ŎƻƴƅƛŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ hǊǘƘƻŘƻȄ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ 

!ƭƭ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ ōƻŀǊŘΥ Yŀƭ 9ƭƭƛǎΣ ½ŀŎƪ Yŀǎǎƛǎ 
ŀƴŘ CǊΦ tŀǳƭ aŀǘŀǊΦ 

¢ƻ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀƴ ŀŘΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ƻŶŎŜ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ōƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǎǇŀŎŜ ƻƴ ŀ ŬǊǎǘ-ŎƻƳŜΣ 
ŬǊǎǘ-ǎŜǊǾŜ ōŀǎƛǎΦ  ¸ŜŀǊƭȅ ŀŘǎ ǿƛƭƭ Ǌǳƴ ōƛ-ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ŦǊƻƳ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ-5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜƴŜǿ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŀŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ умн-нон-рнпп ƻǊ ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŜŎƪΣ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ϷмллΦллΣ ǘƻ 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜΦ  tŀȅƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊΦ 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ŀŘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ {ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ  

 HAPPY   AUGUST BIRTHDAY !!!!     
 

!ƴŘǊŜŀ /ƻǊŜȅ   оǊŘ 
DŀōǊƛŜƭƭŀ /ƻƻƪ  рǘƘ 
/ƭŀǳŘƛŀ ¢ŀƴƻƻǎ  рǘƘ 
aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ ¢ŀƴƻƻǎ  тǘƘ 
wŀȅ !ȊŀǊ   фǘƘ 
WŀŎƻō DǊŜŜƴ   фǘƘ 

 
!ƳŀǊŀ !ȊŀǊ   млǘƘ 
5ŀǊǊŜƭ ½ŜŎƪ   млǘƘ 
5ŜǾƻƴ ½ŜŎƪ   моǘƘ 
!ƳŀƴŘŀ /ƻǊŜȅ  мпǘƘ 
DǊŀƴǘ 9ƭƭƛǎ   мрǘƘ 
WǳƭŜƴŜ aƴŀȅŀǊƧƛ  мрǘƘ 

!ƴŘȅ ²Ƙƛǧ             мрǘƘ 
aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ !ȊŀǊ   мрǘƘ 
    
5ŀƴ ¢ŀƴƻƻǎ             мфǘƘ 
tǊŜǎǘƻƴ ²ƘƛǘŜ      
 ннƴŘ 
!ƭŜȄƛǎ DǊŜŜƴ             нсǘƘ 

¢ƘŜ {ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜ {ƻŎƛŀƭ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴǎΥ  ǿŜŘπ
ŘƛƴƎ ǊŜŎŜǇǝƻƴǎΣ ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ǇŀǊǝŜǎΣ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǝƻƴ ǇŀǊǝŜǎΤ  ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ƴŜŜŘǎΥ  ōŀƴǉǳŜǘǎΣ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΣ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ǇŀǊǝŜǎΤ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ǝƳŜǎΥ  {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǇŀǊǝŜǎΣ Řƛƴπ


